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September 20, 2007
Bruce McClure, Director
Department of Public Works

County of Hawaii





Log No.  2007.3132
101 Puahi Street, Suite 7, Hilo  96720


Doc. No. 0709MC06
SUBJECT:
Chapter 6E Historic Preservation Review for Mud Lane Road



Waiko’eko’e Ahupua’a, Hamakua District, Island of Hawaii



TMK: (3) 4-8-3:05







Thank you for providing the State Historic Preservation Division (SHPD) the opportunity to formally review the Archaeological Assessment report prepared by Pacific Legacy for an area known as Mud Lane in the Waiko’eko’e Ahupu’a in the Hamakua District of Hawaii.  Section 6E-8, HRS, requires that the County receive the written concurrence of the Department of Land and Natural Resources (DLNR) before commencing, or in the event the project has already begun, continuing any project which may affect a historic property.  This letter serves as formal notification that Mud Lane is a historic road and subject to the provisions of Chapter 6E, HRS.   
As previously discussed, our staff archaeologist was able to visit Mud Lane on September 14 and confirmed that a section of a historic paved roadway exists on the subject property.  In addition, a historic Portuguese bread oven is located near to the roadway and was recorded by PHRI in 1991.  Therefore, the SHPD believes an archaeological inventory survey should be completed for Mud Lane which includes a determination of significance as specified in 13-275 of the Hawaii Administrative Rules.  Our staff archaeologist has discussed this matter with Mr. Roland Reeve of Pacific Legacy and Mr. Tom Wolforth of Scientific Consultant Services and both agree that additional survey work should be completed before a determination of significance can be made. 
Please ensure that a full Archaeological Inventory Survey with subsurface testing is completed and submitted to our office for review.  Ms. Lauren Morwaski of my staff is available to discuss the scope of the additional subsurface testing.  We look forward to receiving an archaeological inventory survey report at the completion of this work and assure you that we expeditiously review the report upon its submittal to SHPD.
We appreciate your cooperation in this matter and look forward to working with you to fulfill the requirements of Chapter 6E, HRS.  Please do not hesitate to contact Ms. Morawski or myself at 692-8015 should you have any questions or concerns.

Aloha,

Melanie A. Chinen, Administrator

Historic Preservation Division

c:
Dr. Paul Cleghorn, Pacific Legacy

Senator Fukunaga


Clyde Namuo, Office of Hawaiian Affairs

